

March 15, 2022

Dear Ministry Partners and Friends of Bill and Deb Edmondson,

Bill and Deb Edmondson are faithful and fruitful servants of Jesus. Trinity Baptist Church has been honored to serve as their sending church since 1998. Over the past decades, God has blessed their evangelism and discipleship ministries and used them in the founding of two local churches. The Edmondsons have partnered closely with Trinity Baptist Church in their ministry in Boston and in the education of their children at Trinity Christian School.

Recently, the Lord led Bill and Deb to lowa to care for Deb's parents and to continue the evangelistic, discipleship and networking ministries of Boston and Beyond, a subdivision of Baptist Mid Missions.

After over a year of communication with the Edmondsons and seeking the Lord's will, Trinity Baptist Church's pastors and deacons have recommended that Bill and Deb find a new sending church closer to their current residence that can partner with them more closely as Trinity did when they were in Boston. This change in location has also changed the relationship of their ministry to church planting, making it fall outside of the parameters of Trinity's missions' program.

We heartily recommend Bill and Deb Edmondson to you as faithful and fruitful missionaries who are above reproach in their personal lives and testimonies. We also believe that their change in location is in full and sacrificial obedience to God's command to care for elderly parents. Even after their move, we have continued supporting them as their sending church for over a year in Iowa and will continue to be honored to partner with them as their sending church through June 2022. Please pray with us for the Lord's continued direction and provision for Bill and Deb as they fulfill God's calling on their lives.

Sincerely,

Jason Armstrong

Pastor for Administration

80 Clinton Street, Concord NH 03301 • 603.225.3999 • www.tbcnh.org